


  
English Newsletter No. 2060 24.6.2060
Kibbutz Yizrael
Translated and edited by Eddie Solow
Edi-torial
We are all saddened by the passing of Ayal Sloman. The more senior of us remember him well. See Nava and Orit's eulogy
Once again, the newsletter is full of committee reports. Ron Cohen wrote an impressive and optimistic article on the workings of Yizrael Holdings. Building is going on everywhere you look. The kibbutz is absorbing new members as fast as the tight housing situation will allow.
Life goes on.
I want to thank all the readers who have praised the newsletter. I can tell you it is no easy task. The subject matter itself is not always easy to understand and there is so much of it of late.
We do our best to bring out an English Newsletter ASAP so that the news will be as relevant as possible. I am sure it is far from perfect. As I wrote in Kehilanet, when I agreed to Fay's call for someone to take over. I am aware of my limitations (and my abilities) and will do my best and hope the readers will bear with me. We will improve as we go on. 
Some kind person did a very professional job of proof-reading the last copy after it was distributed and put it in my post box without a name. It is full of the lines and squiggles and corrections of a professional proofreader. Please contact me and let me know if you are prepared to join out team. We need you.
Hebrew Alon
Please note: According to the decision of the CMC you need to inform the Mazkirut or Zimra (Or Ruth Mor – Ed) if you want a printed copy.

Eulogy - A few words about Ayal Slomam
How often does one meet a young boy of Bar Mitzvah age who informs his parents that he is going to live to live on a kibbutz with his uncle and aunt? He was true to his word.
Thus in 1977 Ayal arrived to live on our kibbutz, determined and happy. He quickly made friends with the youth of his age, Rotem Agmon and Omri Fink. Soon he was a true kibbutznik.
Ayal served in the Paratroop Corp and returned to work on the kibbutz for two years, till he set out on his travels. Later on, he became religious. 
He studied natural medicine and became a dedicated and gentle Shiatsu therapist.
Later, he treated us here on the kibbutz, making many dedicated believers in the system. He married Galit and the couple had two children. Ayal divorced and later, very deeply involved with his religion, married Sharon. The couple gave birth to a daughter.
On the face of it, not an unusual life story, but always accompanied by self-searching, growing pains and hard physical labor.
Ayal was diagnosed with cancer at the beginning of the Corona epidemic. He suffered terribly. He was surrounded by family and many friends, who never let him be alone in his suffering.
He will be sorely missed by all, especially by my brother Amir. Amir and Ayal were inseparable.
Rest in peace dear Ayal - The extended Sloman Family
To Nava (The late Toli) Amir, Noga, Orit, dear members of the kibbutz.
You always provided a warm, loving home to Ayal and now you agreed to bury him in your cemetery. We are very grateful for the speedy arrangements, the flowers and the funeral arrangements
With much love from the family. 

Thank you from all our heart
We would also like to add a word of thanks to our "savior" when it comes to funerals, to the person that makes the process less painful -Yizchak Peleg: To Yifat Assaf, who on behalf of the kibbutz, agreed to bury Ayal on the kibbutz; to the members of the burial committee, Einan, Sigal, Musli, and anyone else we may have missed, to the landscape gardeners who worked so hard in the blazing sun (To dig the grave – Ed)
Nava and Orit Sloman

New Year Gift from the Kibbutz
The New year gift this year will be the same as at Passover. We want to get organized early this year. Some people have requested that they be credited in their allowance, instead of receiving a gift card or actual present.
Anyone wanting to be credited with the money, is asked to contact the Mazkirut by the end of next week
Hedva Sharabani

Thank You
Nitzan Rivlin Feldman wants to thank the organizers of the tour of the new agriculture projects which took place last Monday. It was interesting and informative. She was overwhelmed and is sure so too were the other participants. (See Ron Cohen's article – Ed)

From the desk of Yizre’el Holdings
The following is a summary of a four-page article in the Hebrew Alon by Ron Cohen
Agriculture: International events are putting pressure on the branch. I believe in agriculture and the need for Israel to produce its own food. We are doing all in our power to strengthen the branch and plan for the future.
Recently, we completed the work on our strategic plan for the future.
The central pillar of our future development of Yizre’el Agriculture will be based around our livestock branch. We are sure that the advantage of our high work standards will enable us to overcome the threat of quota discontinuation. Based on our human resources we are looking into raising sheep for meat, and later for milk. Perhaps eventually, we will produce goats' milk too.
The field crops branch will continue to produce fodder for the dairy, cotton and vegetables at predetermined prices. We are negotiating the entry into a third niche by entering into a partnership with a company producing and marketing milk products. This will enable us to be in control of all levels of the industry.
We are also investigating entering high-tech agriculture. We investigated growing mushrooms, vanilla and Safran and now we are negotiating high tech hot-house growing of vegetables with a strategic partner who will handle the marketing side of the business.
The Historical debt of the agriculture branch: The separation of the kibbutz into its various parts 2004 (Community, Industry, Agriculture) left the agriculture with a debt of 6.5 million shekel. The branch was unable to service the debt. Today our circumstances have changed and can afford to relieve the agriculture of the weight of the debt. The plan has already been agreed upon by the Finance Committee. It will be debated in the directorate of agriculture and finally at the financial council (Moatza)
Energy project (Another new project): The National Energy authority is launching a high powered and important project which aims to provide electricity to the above ground system in Northern Israel in all weathers and states of emergency - a kind of storage of electricity which can be passed to the users in Northern Israel in times of need. In return the Electricity authority will guarantee a long-term business deal.
Yizre’el is ideally placed, close to the electricity power lines to be able to provide this service. Our two partners in the other two solar projects, are keen to come in with us. We have the 30 dunams of land with the necessary authorization from the land authority, adjacent to the solar panel field - just sufficient area for the project.
Kudos to all the members who contributed to our good name and brought about a situation where so many groups are knocking on our door.
Report on the results of the first quarter (of the year) in the industrial section of Yizrael Holdings. From the numbers published on the stock Exchange:
Maytronics:
Total Revenue: 570 million ILS - +35.9%
Gross profit – 236M +29.4%
Net Profit - 115MILS – 115 m ILS +26.2%
Teldor:
The first quarter result is very impressive. The company has trebled its value. 
Our 35 M ISL investment in currently worth 112M ILS (Lets hope it stays that way – Ed)
Anyone wanting more figures, can see the English Tables in the Hebrew Alon 
The purpose of the directorate is to promote and protect the interests of the kibbutz, to pursue business opportunities, while taking care not to endanger the standard of living to which we have become accustomed. We must reduce our dependence on Maytronics. Most of the directorate and members are in agreement that now is not the time to sell shares to reduce that dependence.
Greetings and Shabbat shalom. Ron Cohen CEO Yizrael Holding

[bookmark: _Hlk107687760]Community Management Committee (CMC) Hanhalat Hakehila
First meeting 26.6.22
Present: Erez Peleg, Maor Parsai, Racheli Arava, Ilana Peleg, Dalia Levitan, Yifat Segel, Yishai Levi, Neta Blass, Inbal Adler, Kobi Levi, Shlomo Levi, Yifat Asaf

[bookmark: _Hlk107680744]Yifat Asaf greeted the new committee. The committee will deal with all the subjects relating to the daily running of the kibbitz (Seniors, youth and absorption, health, education and culture, building and housing, the branches of the community, the rules and regulations etc.
[bookmark: _Hlk107681750](Ethics of the fathers – Ed) - Committee members are to behave with discretion. They should raise for discussion aspects of   kibbutz life that are not as they should be. They should not disclose details that are still under discussion or have not yet been officially published. They are expected to be loyal to the committee and respect the majority decisions. They should attend all meetings and come prepared, having studied the background material. They are to participate actively in the discussions and come to meetings of the General Assembly (ASSAFA) They should participate in Ad-Hoc committees, be patient and allow others to express their opinions freely. They should not be judgmental.
The committee will meet once a fortnight on a Sunday at 17:30
The Alon (Hebrew newsletter) The Alon has a vital role in the kibbutz. It is a source of information and a forum for expressing opinions. It is distributed both on line and in the printed form (170 copies) Some tens of members receive both. The cost of printing is 81000 NIS per annum. The editor is a pensioner so there are no labor costs there. Some 1870 pages are used weekly (with a high cost to the environment).
Someone asked why the English news-letter is paid for by the Alon Budget? (We print twenty or thirty copies – Ed)
The pros and cons of making changes were discussed and this is the decision:
a) We will continue with the current format with no limit to the number of copies
b) The default will be the on-line version. Anyone preferring to receive a printed addition should inform the office (Mazkirut) or Zimra .  Readers -  PLEASE TAKE NOTE
c) In addition, a number of copies will be placed next to the post boxes.
d) The Alon of that week will be will be more easily accessible in the Kehilanet (Like ours – Ed)
e) The costs will be rechecked

Update from the Youth, Absorption Demographic Growth Cluster
The school-leavers from the Hazav group (9 in all) are currently moving to their new rooms and being absorbed into the "young generation" (Dor Tzair)
They will begin working in one of the branches until their military call-up or community service.
Rooms and future building plans. We are currently renovating and replacing basic equipment in two rows of rooms of the young generation. Windows, doors, curtains etc.
Once the Hazav group move in, the rooms will be fully occupied. The process of building 2 additional buildings is underway. An architect has been employed; a basic room plan has been chosen. The exact location of the rooms is under discussion.
Soon the council will be asked to ratify the budget.

Bringing the young people closer to the members. The young people are inviting the whole kibbutz to supper at the pool on Monday 4.7.22 (hope its not too late – Ed)
Future absorption of young people. The committee met with all the potential candidates to put them on the right path towards absorption.
Possible candidates: Itzik Nasrani; Pamala and Adiel Shragai; 
Hadar and Tamir; Omer Arieli; Yarin Rozillio.
Update re Absorption of Families. Currently there are only two candidates, Inbal Pezaro and Tal Levi (Noam Freiman's   husband)
Future absorption: Over the past six months, members of the absorption committee interviewed some 30 families. In light of the housing shortage, we will only be able to receive six families. 
The six chosen families are undergoing checks re financial status and psycho-technic testing to ensure they are suitable.
The committee adheres to the policy of our own children first. However, we will absorb some outside families too.
Because by this August, only two houses will be available, the committee decided to receive those families with school aged children first. 
Dasvaski Family: Guy and Sivan (Philipa and Benny"s daughter and their three children: Navo (7); Geva (5) and Peleg (2.5)
Adelstein Family: Niv and Shelly with their two children, Maor (8) and Kfir (6)
The other four families will arrive as the houses become available.
Will give more details about the remaining families closer to the day.
No need to worry, the young couples in two-roomed houses are taken care of. Those that have not already moved, will do so in the near future

Finance Council (Moatza)
Chairperson: Anna Abramovitz
Secretary of the council: Segal Hadar

1. Report on the costs of the Nof renovation project:
Erez Peleg: In response to a request from the council, Shlomo Levi undertook a long and arduous task of collecting the figures. The numbers were not computerized and appeared in written documents only. There is a huge deficit in the budget ratified by the council. The major source of the deficit was in the course of the first two stages, before Shlomo was elected. We have learned the lesson and are working accordingly today. For example, we will ask permission of the council in the wake of a deficit on the perimeter road. 
Estamates and costs:
Original Budget for the entire Nof project – 13,000,000 ILS
Final costs                                                           - 16,957,000 ILS

Ariel Delinko claimed that the basic rules of project management were ignored. The entire system of financial management failed. The building authority over the years continued to spend money without troubling to raise a red flag and declare that the money had run out. The secretariate failed in its duty to oversee. The accounts department are supposed to have a system that would not enable orders to be placed when there is no budgeted money to cover the costs. The council demanded a report but did not act when the report failed to arrive. Had we known, we could have done something to stop the disappearance of six million shekels that should have gone for other purposes. Our elected leadership cannot stand by their budget. We  saw it in 2021 with the deficit in the community budget. Other projects are ongoing without the necessary decisions of the council
Jeremy said that the change in the hierarchy will mean that the body that is responsible for the project is the Community Management Committee (CMC). The body responsible for the overseeing is the Management Board (of which Jeremy is the CEO - Ed)
Arzi added that another lesson to be learned, is how the correct transfer of office should work. Something was not right there either.
2. Budget for additional infrastructure projects: 
Shlomo Levi described the various projects planned
	Project

	Description
	Cost

	Road between Gan Alon and the clinic
	Asphalt and drainage
	52650 ILS

	Perimeter road between Arieli and Sadur
	Road + pavement 
Width - 5.5 meters 
	362700 ILS

	Re-enforced room creche Petel
	An additional reinforced room
	220545 ILS

	Renovation of a caravan
	One of the four

	82000 ILS

	Completion of the renovation of the young generation rooms
	200000 ILS already budgeted
	96000 ILS



Once again there was a difference of opinion between those who thought that the passing of a budget at the beginning of the year was sufficient (Maor and Erez , and those who demand that each project should be presented in all its financial details to the council before commencing the work as in the past  (Ariel et al)
Decisions:
Not to vote on the renovation of the caravan this evening, but to bring the costs of renovating  all four caravans before the council. 
At the next council we will discuss a) financing the deficit
 b) The budget to complete the Nof project.

General  Assembly - Assepha
The meeting has been postponed therefore I am not translating the details

From the Manpower Desk
Changes in the Work Regulations. We are about to make significant changes to the work regulations. The draft copy is available in the office (Mazkirut).
The Mini market. An exciting development. As you know, Nitzan is on maternal leave.
Before she left, she prepared Neta Cohen, thoroughly, to replace her in her absence. Neta took her job very seriously and set out to provide excellent service and improve the look of the shop. Later, Tami Pen joined Neta to give her a hand. Together they have done a praiseworthy job. The two applied to continue running the shop. According to the labor laws one cannot lay off an employee until 60 days after they return to work. Rachali decided to talk to Nitzan, who understood the situation and agreed to the arrangement. The success of Neta and Tami is largely due to Nitzan's excellent work.
 Nitzan is very professional and talented in other areas. We do not want to lose her. Therefore, we arranged with Nitzan that we will turn to her if ever something becomes available that will suit her many talents. 
Neta and Tami are an example to all of us.
As of 1.7.22 the manageress of the mini-market is Netta Cohen, with the assistance of Tami Pen. We wish them success!

Wanted: Director, people’s representative on the Board of Directors of Yizre’el Holdings. 
In the wake of the resignation of Tamir Blass, we are calling for candidates to fill the vacancy. For details, please speak to Rachali Arava
	
The Budget Committee – The end of the line

According to the new hierarchical structure of the kibbutz, the budget will be constructed by the Community Management Committee (CMC). The CMC will receive the requests from the various branches and committees via the cluster heads. The budget will be discussed on the CMC and ratified by the council.
For this reason, we have no longer any need for the budget committee.

This week, the committee held its last meeting. The business plans of the various branches were presented.
We thank all the members of this committee over the years, who worked so hard for us and looked after our allowances.




BEACON ON THE HILL
Program from 3.7.22 – 7.7.22 + 9.2.222
Every day from    8:30 – 12:00       Coffee, cake chats and board games
                             9:00 – 11:30       Ceramics - to complete work.
	Day & Date
	Activities

	Sunday
3.7.22
	7:00 Ilana Lahav – Feldenkreiz (BAO)
9:00 Helen Rosenberg – facial (BAO)

	Monday 
4.7.22
	9:00 Games
10:00 Poetry on the Globe Zohar Assaf
8:30 Limor Mualem – pedicure (BAO)
18:30 Supper at the pool with the Young Generation

	Tuesday
5.7.22
	9:00 Games
10:00 Mind games and trivia with Galiya Shemi
9:00 Helen Rosenberg – facial (BAO)
16:00 – 17:45 Ceramics with Micki T.

	Wednesday
6.7.22
	9:00 Games
10:00 movie with Galiya
12:00 Pedicure with Na’ama Baum (BAO)
16:30 – 18:30 Ceramics with Ziv Ben Bassat

	Thursday
7.7.22
	9:00 – 12:00 Ceramics with Ziv Ben Bassat
9:30 – Flourishing Nature with Hamutal Assaf
7:00 Pedicure with Na’ama Baum (BAO)
17:15 Exercises on chairs with Michal Sha’anan

	Saturday
9.7.22
	17:30 – 19:00 Alight supper at Beacon on the Hill. 
(please sign up with Monica)


 BOA  - By Appointment Only
                                                        Monica and the team

English is Fun   -    with Rahel
					
(By popular request, I print this again….)

"This is an interesting tidbit.  It purports that native English speakers subconsciously order adjectives without even realizing they are doing it.

This is profound.  I noticed this by accident when asked about adjectives by a Japanese student.  She translated something from Japanese, "brown big cat" and I corrected her.  When she asked me why, I bluescreened.

However, for those learning English as a second language this order must be explained.

Adjectives in English absolutely have to be in this order:
opinion-size-age-shape-colour-origin-material-purpose-noun

So you can have a lovely, little, old, rectangular, green, French, silver whittling knife.

But if you mess with that word order in the slightest you will sound like a maniac.  It is an odd thing that every native English speaker uses that list, but almost none of us could write it out.  And as size comes before colour, green great dragons can't exist."


MYTH-CONCEPTIONS 
Myth:  The captain of a ship at sea can perform weddings.
Fact:  U.S. Navy regulations – and those of the navies of many other nations – actually prohibit ships' commanders from joining couples in marriage.

Myth:  Your hair and nails continue to grow after you die.
Fact:  They don't.  Your tissue recedes from your hair and nails, making them appear longer.

Myth:  Bananas spoil faster when you put them in the fridge. 
Fact:  This belief comes from an old ad jingle.  The purpose of the jingle was to tell people to keep bananas out of the refrigerator – but only until they had ripened.  Once ripened, bananas will last longer in the fridge.



Myth:  You should never wake a sleepwalker.
Fact:  There is no reason not to wake a sleepwalker.  This superstition comes from the old belief that a sleepwalker's spirit leaves the body and might not make it back if the person is wakened.

Myth:  Any person can make a citizen's arrest.
Fact:  According to law enforcement officials, the concept of a citizen's arrest, is pure fiction.

Myth:  Shaving your hair makes it grow in faster and thicker.
Fact:  The rate of your hair's growth is determined by hereditary factors.  Shaving will have no effect on the rate of growth.

Myth:  It's darkest just before the dawn.
Fact:  Actually, it's darkest at about 2.00 a.m.

			……………more next week






















2

